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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Kyle Rudolph and Superintendent Garry Sierra.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month, motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:


Lowe: We received our June settlement of tax revenues from the county.  As we received our settlement, I sent the 1st installment payment to Scott Township Fire dept of $37,800 for our 2013 contract of $75,600.

We also paid our annual town insurance renewal policies to Doug Bays & Associates which totaled $16,651.  That did not include our new truck coverage which they will be sending us an additional bill for.  We purchased a 2013 F250 to replace the '97 F250.  We paid $23,049 for it out of our CCD fund.  I contacted Charlie Pride the state auditor to get approval to pay for the vehicle from our CCD.  He approved as its written in our ordinance.


Sewer Utility Dept: Our settlement from county included payments on 7 sewer liens totaling just over $8,000.  I've mailed out the first batch of preventative maintenance letters.  I will mail out the other batches about a week before they are on the schedule.  We've had another home on St Joseph Ave go from well to German Water, so German Water will be adding them to the meter reading report they send me each month for our sewer billing.


General Town Items:  I spoke with Jason Myer at the post office, he works the counter.  He said the United States Post Office passed a resolution where the postmaster can only work the window for 3 hours maximum per day, that he must complete his other duties the rest of the time.  Therefore as of June 14th the full time postal clerk will now be Jason Myer.  Brian Oxley is still the postmaster but will be working less hours with the public.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. A/C unit
Stobbs noted that the A/C unit had been repaired and is under warranty.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Homestead Ordinance & Resolution for 2014

Freeman made a motion seconded by Kahre to allow the Homestead Allowance for 2014.  Motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

2. Snow Plow for new F250 truck

Stobbs noted that he received quotes for a new snow plow & installation.  Kahre made a motion seconded by Sanders to purchase a new plow & installation from Elpers Truck company for $5,265.

3. Superintendent’s Report 

Sierra stated that the flashing lights will be repaired at the end of this week at the intersection of Saint Joseph Ave and Boonville-New Harmony Road.  Sierra advised that we had quite a bit of rain over this last month but only 3 sewer lights were reported, way down from years ago, so this preventative maintenance program is working.  The PMP program started today and he can tell a difference in the homes already.  Sierra mentioned they have had 44 sewer calls this last month.  Sierra stated that we are below on the hydrogen so the hydrogen tablets have been working.  

Sierra advised that they have been mowing the roads quite a bit lately.  Assistant did hit a mailbox that we need to replace.  Sierra mentioned the homeowner had an estimate of $56 to replace, council approved.  Sierra noted that there is a problem area on Darmstadt road near the Old National Bank and that it is full of clay tile right there, he also said that there is a problem with drainage because some mailboxes were put through the culvert pipes.  Sierra and Day both stated that these homeowners mailboxes and culvert pipe problems are causing the road to wash out from underneath.  Council approved for Sierra to repair the situation.

4. Board member’s comments 

Freeman mentioned that there is a strong sewer smell at Chuck & Debbie Sallee’s home, Sierra will check it out.

Kahre asked Lowe to send council the inflow/outflow report where she tracks all the inflow, outflow, I & I and charges.  Lowe will send out the report to council.

Sanders asked when the tracks near the 4H Center are going to be repaired.  Sierra noted that CSX has said they will be reworking the tracks again and don’t plan on having them repaired for a couple more weeks.  Kahre asked if we could borrow some rough pavement signs from county in the meantime.  Attorney Kyle Rudolph will look into the laws pertaining to this situation.  

Kahre mentioned he looked at Stocker’s property off Martin road that was mentioned at last meeting to have rip rap installed in the driveway.  Kahre said he didn’t think it was that bad and just a bit a rip rap would fix it.  

Freeman asked Stobbs if he ever got a hold of Mike Duckworth with the county about repaving Saint Joseph Ave and about the culver pipe off Wortman Road.  Stobbs said he had not yet spoken to him but that he will.

Stobbs attended the solid waste board meeting and brought the schedule with him.

5. Attorney’s comments 

Kyle Rudolph mentioned that he does work with Erie Insurance and that they have good municipal coverage.

6. Resident’s comments 

Roger Bippus mentioned that he was very pleased with the work Garry and the crew did to clean up the back of the shop, that it looked very nice.

The meeting adjourned at 8:26pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


